
 

 

 

 

We acknowledge the Darug people, the traditional custodians on whose land we educate our students.  

ST FRANCIS OF ASSISI 

NEWSLETTER 

Term 4 

Week 2   

21st October 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to Term 4. It was wonderful to see our students return to school with enthusiasm and interest 
in their learning. Only a few reluctant ones, some nerves, which is not uncommon. I am sure with the help of 
your positive reassurance those butterflies in the tummy will soon settle.  

If there are any issues, please speak to your child’s teacher. We are all looking forward to having a happy, 
successful and productive term. 

Congratulations to the students who continue to wear their uniform with pride. Please support the school by 
sending your child to school in their complete summer uniform or sports uniform. If at any time there is an 
issue with part of their uniform, please send them to school in the uniform that is complete.  

It is important for your child’s wellbeing and academic progress that they attend school regularly and complete 
each school day. Children need to attend school every day from 8:55am until 3:00pm unless illness prevents 
their attendance. Please ensure that appointments are made outside of school hours in order to ensure that 
your child can maximise their learning potential.  

Learning takes place from 8:55am until the final bell at 3:00pm. Being late or taking your child early from 
school, particularly on a regular basis, may hinder their personal and academic progress. This is often reflected 
in school reports. Parents taking their children out of school on a regular basis will be contacted by the 
Principal. Should you need to take your child out of school early on an unavoidable occasion, a note should be 
sent into the class teacher. This will minimise the interruption to learning time for all students. Please avoid 
disruption to teachers and students by arriving unexpectedly to pick up children without prior notice.  

This term our focus once again is on quality teaching and learning making sure that the best opportunities are 
available for our children to learn. We want our children to be focussed and passionate about learning. This 
term is also a time of consolidation of their learning together with the ongoing assessment of their learning. It 
is important that the children can talk about their learning together with self-assessing and knowing what they 
know, what is the next step in the learning and what they have to do to improve.  

It is important that we as parents take the time to talk to our children about what they are learning and what 
they want to improve. At the same time, it is important to have some time for fun. A sense of humour is one of 
the healthiest and most powerful methods to help provide perspective on life’s difficult experiences. A positive 
and relaxed spirit can assist us to get through challenging problems and conflicts. 

It is partnership we can achieve great things for the children in our care. 

Jenny Bellenger 

Principal 

PRAYER 

God, our Father, when I look around me at some of Your creation, I know You must have had a sense of 
humour. Help me to be quick to smile at life's events in the knowledge that I might be 'some of your creation' 
for other people. Amen. 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 



The following events will happen in November to assist in the transition of 2023 Kindergarten children. 

Parent Information Evening 

A parent information night on Tuesday 1st November 2022 at 7.00pm will be held in the Kindergarten learning 
space. This information session is for parents only.   

Kindergarten Orientation will take place for children on the following dates: 

Tuesday 8th November  

Tuesday 15th November  

Tuesday 22nd November  

Each session will commence at 9:20 and conclude at 10:50. 

Parent Workshop 

We will explore how to develop your child’s literacy and numeracy skills during your child's final orientation 
visit on Tuesday 22nd November. 

We look forward to your child starting with us in 2023! 

DATES FOR KINDERGARTEN 2023 

Applications for student travel in 2023 opened on Monday 10 October 2022. 

Students who need a School Opal card or travel pass for 2023 can apply now. A new application will need to be 
submitted if they are applying for the first time, or if they are requesting an additional travel entitlement as a 
result of a new shared parental responsibility situation (e.g. joint custody). 

Students who change address, school, campus location, have repeated a year or received an expiry notification 
from Transport for NSW for their school travel entitlement should renew or update their details before the end 
of term 4. 

This will ensure that schools can endorse applications, and entitlements remain valid for the start of the 2023 
school year. School Opal card holders will have the changes applied to their existing card. 

If a student's distance eligibility has changed based on their grade (i.e. grade two to grade three), the system 
will automatically update their entitlement if they meet the new criteria. If they do not meet the new eligibility 
criteria, we will send an expiry notification via email. 

Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition that is due to expire will receive a               
notification advising them to re-apply. 

Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 

Students in the Opal network applying for an Opal card (including a Term Bus Pass) for the first time will receive 
their Student Opal card at their nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out from January 2023. 

2023 SCHOOL TRAVEL APPLICATIONS NOW OPEN 

We have unfortunately had to cancel the dentist visit that was arranged for this term. Any notes/permission 
slips that were completed will be securely destroyed. Sorry for any inconvenience.  

CANCELLATION OF DENTIST VISIT 

https://1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Ftransportnsw.info%2Fschool-travel-apply/1/01080183c53e6d6c-c69d5b31-6918-4f0e-b004-4deeb4347d3e-000000/Fw5pvzap5lQIf5NFFN4Brs9Ps7Q=71
https://1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Ftransportnsw.info%2Ftickets-opal%2Fticket-eligibility-concessions%2Fschool-student-travel%2Fupdate-school-travel-pass/1/01080183c53e6d6c-c69d5b31-6918-4f0e-b004-4deeb4347d3e-000000/mewvXWCU2mBMlOVC2
https://1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Ftransportnsw.info%2Ftickets-opal%2Fticket-eligibility-concessions%2Fschool-student-travel%2Fupdate-school-travel-pass/1/01080183c53e6d6c-c69d5b31-6918-4f0e-b004-4deeb4347d3e-000000/mewvXWCU2mBMlOVC2
https://1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Ftransportnsw.info%2Ftickets-opal%2Fticket-eligibility-concessions%2Fschool-student-travel%2Fupdate-school-travel-pass/2/01080183c53e6d6c-c69d5b31-6918-4f0e-b004-4deeb4347d3e-000000/tFSQxTu-zc1zYCktJ
https://1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Ftransportnsw.info%2Ftickets-opal%2Fticket-eligibility-concessions%2Fschool-student-travel%2Fupdate-school-travel-pass/3/01080183c53e6d6c-c69d5b31-6918-4f0e-b004-4deeb4347d3e-000000/h5FUIzcf8i0d9gr__
https://1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Ftransportnsw.info%2Fschool-travel-apply/2/01080183c53e6d6c-c69d5b31-6918-4f0e-b004-4deeb4347d3e-000000/dPQ9h8KP64fuIRfoU3cR24FAFFo=71
https://1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Ftransportnsw.info%2Fschool-travel-apply/2/01080183c53e6d6c-c69d5b31-6918-4f0e-b004-4deeb4347d3e-000000/dPQ9h8KP64fuIRfoU3cR24FAFFo=71
https://1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Ftransportnsw.info%2Fschool-travel-apply/2/01080183c53e6d6c-c69d5b31-6918-4f0e-b004-4deeb4347d3e-000000/dPQ9h8KP64fuIRfoU3cR24FAFFo=71
https://1wbshhzm.r.ap-southeast-2.awstrack.me/L0/https:%2F%2Ftransportnsw.info%2Fschool-term-bus-pass/1/01080183c53e6d6c-c69d5b31-6918-4f0e-b004-4deeb4347d3e-000000/sbsg9C1p-izVrsaKN6Xg0yNOATk=71


The school will shortly commence the annual process of forming class cohorts for next year.  

Teachers and school leadership have extensive knowledge of how children learn and relate in their current 

classes and in the playground. All this information is carefully considered in the discernment process used to 

form balanced class groups across each grade.  

If you have a significant consideration, not including a friendship request, you are required to put the request 

in writing (not email) to the Principal stating the child's name, child’s present class, your request and briefly the 

reason for the request.  

It is important that parents understand that this is not an opportunity to make any teacher requests or state 

any preferences for next year.  

Parental requests will be reviewed in light of the school’s class formation process and there is no guarantee 

that requests will be granted. There are many factors, which affect the placement of students - parental                  

requests being just one of these.  

Parents and caregivers are asked to respect the decisions made and trust that the school has taken all factors 

into consideration in the best interest of each child.  

For requests to be considered, they must be received at the school office no later than Monday 7th                                         

November, 2022. 

CLASSES FOR 2023 

To estimate enrolments for 2023, it would be appreciated if the school could be notified in writing, of any                

children who may be leaving St Francis of Assisi at the end of the year from grades other than Year 6.                 

Thank you.  

CHANGE OF SCHOOL IN 2023 

School Fee statements were sent last week to any families who still have outstanding fees. These outstanding 

fees are now due. If you are on an arrangement please ensure your payments are finalised by 16th November. 

If you have any questions please contact the office and speak to Mrs Falconer. 

SCHOOL FEES 

COMPLAINTS AND GRIEVANCES 

Please note if you would like to make a complaint or grievance in regards to any school matter, you can pick up 

a form from the school office. All matters will be attended to under strict confidentiality.  

 

TERM 4  CONCLUDES ON  

THURSDAY 15TH DECEMBER 2022 

TERM 4 CONCLUDES 

STUDENTS IN YEARS 1 TO 6 RETURN TO SCHOOL 

ON TUESDAY 31ST JANUARY 2023 

KINDERGARTEN 2023 START ON                             

THURSDAY 2ND FEBRUARY 

TERM 1 2023 START DATES 



 01/11/22 - Kinder 2023 Parent Information Night @ 7.00pm 

 07/11/22 - Stage 2 & 3 Basketball Gala Day 

 08/11/22 - Kinder 2023 Transition Begins 

 11/11/22 - Staff Development Day 

 15/11/22 - Stage 2 & 3 NSW Oztag Gala Day 

 22/11/22 - Loreto Pantomime Year 2 

 25/11/22 - Loreto Pantomime Year 1 

 08/12/22 - Christmas Concert 

 09/12/22 - Semester 2 Reports go home 

 12/12/22 - Swimming Carnival 

 13/12/22 - Thanksgiving Mass 

 14/12/22 - Year 6 Graduation in the school hall at 6.00pm 

 15/12/22 - LAST DAY OF TERM 4 & Year 6 at Luna Park 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

FREE PARENT WEBINAR: DIGITAL TECHNOLOGIES AND MENTAL HEALTH 

Learn how games, apps and social media can influence young people’s mental wellbeing.  

This webinar is designed for parents and carers of young people aged 10 to 18. 

It will cover: 

• current research on young people, time online and mental health 

• what to do about accidental exposure to content about suicide, self-harm or eating disorders  

• using games, apps and social media to support mental wellbeing  

• the pros and cons of digital mental health platforms 

• strategies for young people to support friends online. 

Term 4 dates (Australian Eastern Daylight Time) 

Wednesday 12 October 7.30 to 8.30 pm  

Monday 17 October 12.30 to 1.30 pm 

Thursday 27 October 12.30 to 1.30 pm 

Use the link below to register: 

https://tinyurl.com/mrxj5hmk 

https://register.gotowebinar.com/rt/9223357062192996109


St Francis Primary Uniform Shop is run online by Oz Fashions. Orders are to be placed on the ‘QKR’ app by              
MasterCard.  

Please follow all instructions on the QKR flyer to download the app and set up your account. No phone orders 
or messages will be accepted! 

Delivery to the school is every Monday and Wednesday during the school term. Orders must be placed by 
4:00pm Friday for delivery on Monday and 4:00pm Monday for delivery on Wednesday. Please refer to the 
delivery date on the QKR app before ordering for any changes. 

For any parent who is wishing to pick up their order from Oz Fashions warehouse you must email Elle to                    
organise pick up prior to going to Oz Fashions Granville. 

Please choose carefully as we do not refund if you simply change your mind or make a wrong selection,                        
however, we gladly exchange within 14 days. Returned merchandise MUST be in its original condition with all 
tags still attached and accompanied by proof of purchase otherwise the exchange will not be honoured. Any 
item that has been worn will not be exchanged. 

Please email all exchanges to elle@ozfashions.com.au 

Please note that Oz Fashions warehouse in Granville DOES NOT sell the St Francis Primary Uniform in store. 

If you have any enquires please contact Elle elle@ozfashions.com.au or 0421 216 414 

Please place your uniform order as soon as possible to ensure you will be able to exchange uniform sizing if 
necessary and to guarantee students receive a uniform to start school.  

Please note: all orders for 2023 new students need to be placed before Monday 28th November 2022 to                     
ensure delivery before the end of the school year. The last delivery for St Francis Primary uniform orders is 
Wednesday 30th November 2022. The first delivery for 2023 is Monday 30th January.  

The school will send a Compass notification to families with all details on sizing, what is recommended and how 
to order on the QKR App.  

Thanks - Elle Oz Fashions.  

SCHOOL UNIFORMS 

mailto:elle@ozfashions.com.au
mailto:elle@ozfashions.com.au









